
From: Paul Lindquist <PLINDQUIST@ramboll.com> 
Sent: Thursday, January 5, 2023 12:13 PM 
To: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR 
Cc: Kristin Jones (Kristin.Jones@newellco.com); Susan Petrofske 
Subject: WDNR NR700 Semi-Annual Reporting: 02-36-545108 MIRRO PLT 9 (FORMER) 

- LGU 
 
Hello Tauren; 
 

This e-mail serves as a NR700 Semi-Annual progress report for the Former Mirro Plant No. 9 (BRRTS 
No. 02-36-545108) in Manitowoc, Wisconsin for the reporting period of July 1 to December 31, 
2022.  Please note, Ramboll attempted to completed the reporting requirements via the WDNR 
provided notification e-mail; however, a report was already submitted. As such, the web-link is no 
longer valid. 
 

Ramboll, on behalf of Newell Operating Company (NOC), initiated the WDNR approved Additional Site 

Investigation Work Plan in July 2022 by first requesting off-site access for monitoring well 
installations.  Off-site access at one location was not granted by the property owner and Ramboll 
requested WDNR assistance concerning access negotiation.  The WDNR responded to the request for 
assistance indicating the off-site location was not specifically required at this time.  As such, two of the 
three additional monitoring wells were installed, and the initial quarterly groundwater sampling event 
was completed in October 2022.  The groundwater sampling results were received, and data 

transmittal letters were issued in November and December 2022.  The second quarterly groundwater 
sampling event is anticipated to be completed in January 2023. 
 

Paul Lindquist 

Managing Consultant 
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